## AUSTRALIAN WAUGH FAMILY SOCIETY...

# Newsletter No.18....Spring Edition....Oct..... 2002

Editor... Ron Main... "Pindari" R.M.B. 467 KOOTINGAL

N.S.W

Email Address....ronmain@northnet.com.au Phone 02 67 609 315

(Best time 7pm. to 10pm. except Sat.)

## Contents.

- 1. Armidale Reunion...2nd November 2002..
- 2. Inwards Email...
- 3. Inwards Correspondence..
- 4. More Photos from Clontarf...
- 5. Photos of Frances Waugh's Grave at Tenterfield, After Restoration..
- 6. Appendix 1...Complete list of Members and who is/isn't financial for 2002.. (Beware the dreaded single asterisk!)
- 1. Armidale Reunion...2nd November 2002...

Those who have already indicated they will be attending are as follows...

Lee BEHRENSMollie CORTISNed CORTISJudy GADENJohn GILLESPIEYolande JAMESRod JAMESIan KEILARSusanne KEILAR

Pauline LONGSTON Arthur LONGSTON Jim MAIN

Joan MAIN Ron S. MAIN Margaret MAIN
Ruth MAIN Philip MAIN Penny MAIN

Jessica MAIN Bonnie MAIN Merron MATTHEWS

Bryan MATTHEWS Anne PANTON-HOPE Paul T, HOPE Beverly HOPE Mollie SMITH Phil SMITH Chris VAUGHAN Myf. VAUGHAN John WAUGH

Jenny WAUGH Rosemary WAUGH-ALLCOCK

There are some other members who may be able to get there, but at this stage it looks like there will be less people at this function than we had a couple of years back.

**Corrections..**Every Newsletter I seem to have to do this.. I can't blame the proofreader because there isn't one..Anyway I'll get them out of the way first thing..Page numbers refer to NL17.

P8..Line 24..Reads "Thankyou Helen..How about Tenterfield in November ??"

Should of course read "Thankyou Helen...How about Armidale in November ??"

P9..Line 6...Reads "are the father of 5 of them" referring to Arthur and Pauline Longston's children.. The correct figure is **6..** 

P9..Line 10..reads "again at Tenterfield next November"

should read "again at Armidale next November"

P11..Line 24..reads "Net"....should read "Nut"

P14..Line 23..refers to **Marguerite May Thrupp** as being the daughter of Norah Annie Isobel Williams (D347)..this is wrong...

her mother was Alison Elizabeth Talbot MURPHY (nee Waugh) (D337) 1878-1971

### 2. New Section...Inwards Email...

As older members will recall, I have been somewhat tardy in accepting and using Email as a method of communication.. Since our son **Philip**, set up my computer for me, with a program and server, and established an email address for me (his Xmas present for me!), I must admit that it

has quite a lot to offer..It's a bit like a cross between a telephone, and conventional mail, with some definite advantages over both in some areas.

My first email was from a Society member whom I've never met..Peter Waugh who lives in the UK...On his own admission, he is a very poor correspondent, but with email it's a different story!

From Peter Waugh..Berkshire UK peterwaugh@clara.co.uk

Dear Ron - so pleased you are on E-mail - prepare for an avalanche!!

I was fascinated by **Alison Shoobridge's** letter. We met years and years ago when she came to stay with the family in Silchester.

The story she tells is not about **Dr. Alexander DD -** but about **John Symes** - lawyer in Bridgeport - father of the wife of our great g grandfather - **James Hay Waugh**. Rector of Corsley - brother of **Thos** and **Will** et al. **Evelyn Waugh** reproduces it in his autobiog. "**A Little Learning**."

It amazes me to hear of you lighting up your stove - although I spent the first five years or so of my life in Melbourne I seem only to remember the heat - so hot one Christmas we couldn't go to church - or of eating Christmas pudding on the beach. You remind me of myself - who has to have all the "in-shed" projects finished before Winter when it gets too cold to hold a chisel!
Well - this is just an opener - more will follow - dear Coz.

As ever with cousinly affection,

# Peter Waugh.

ps: I was very sad to hear of the death of **Reeve** - he came to visit me in the '7o's - the first of the distant cousins - and immediately I felt what can only be an ancestral bond. I'm such an appalling correspondent - as **Jenny Waugh** will confirm - and feel so guilty not to have kept in touch with him. **Peter** 

Ed. Thanks for the email Peter..That "avalanche" you mentioned describes pretty well what is happening! A bit overwhelming for an old codger like me, but also very stimulating...That feeling of an "ancestral bond" you had with Reeve is not an isolated one..I also have felt that way many times since being brought into contact with so many previously unknown cousins, by our Society..

## Also from Peter...

Dear Ron - I did enjoy your letter - I was given this machine by the prosperous son of a friend when he up-graded to a smarter system and with it he gave me a printer - a friend has now connected it up so I can print E-mail replies - very useful back-up - in my case because I lost all my "mail" when my Outlook 97 suddenly disappeared - and with it my address book!

What I enjoy most about the layout of the Newsletter is that it is like listening to recordings on a telephone message recorder - I hear the voices - almost imagine the writers sitting at their desks/tables looking out on that once familiar landscape. It's far better than writing a great summary of what people have told you - easier too I should imagine.

I do remember a brown rain once when all the houses in Toorak were spattered with brown raindrops from dust gathered up from the interior!

Poor Alison - I read with some guilt the account of the heartless way her grandmother was treated by **Dr. Alex Waugh** of **Midsomer Norton** - no wonder he is referred to as **"the Brute"** in our branch. My grandfather - **Arthur** - kept up quite a correspondance with her - **Alison** and I should compare notes - she must still have **Arthur's** as I have **Florence's**.

It must be ghastly for you having to get permission from some grey-suited bureaurocrat - who's never left the suburbs - to get rid of what must simply be vermin - although this vermin appears on the coat of arms of my mother's adopted Chirnside family!

Does the **Waugh Family coat of arms i**nterest the Society? It's a bit of a saga - but when the Chirnside money allowed me a little freedom to look into these things - I discovered that my Uncle **Evelyn** had been a little harsh on our entirely loveable and honourable ancestor. When he adopted armorial bearings - in that he had arms engraved on a bookplate - he was not stealing the **Wauchope** arms at all. Arms similar to those he adopted had been borne or used by Waughs from at least the mid-sixteenth century. What he ommitted to do was to get permission or a grant to use

them. As a minister he would have been considered worthy of a grant and bro-in-law **John Neill** - I'm sure would have paid for it! The trouble was that his brother **Thomas** would not have been included in the grant - so praps that's why he did not pursue the matter. In the early '70's I obtained a grant in memory of him which means that **any Waugh descendant of his** is eligible to apply for a version of these arms from the office of the **Lord Lyon King of Arms** in **Edinburgh** and his heir - whoever that is - is able to use the original granted to him. If anyone is interested I can help.

Suddenly it's Autumn here - almost cold in fact - so I'll have to hurry up with those "in-shed" projects before Winter sets in!

Looking forward to hearing from you again when you have a moment.

Your affectionate Cousin - Peter.

Ed. Thanks again for your email Peter.. I have come across various versions of the Waugh Family Coat of Arms... When you say "In the early 70s I obtained a grant which means that any Waugh descendant of his is eligible to apply for a grant in memory of him which means that any descendant of his is eligible to apply for a version of these arms" does this mean that different versions are allocated to each successful applicant ?? I notice that the versions I have seen all have sheaves of wheat on them...no swords or weapons of war. I presume our honorable ancestor Alexander DD "cleaned them up" !! If it's not too expensive I would be interested in following this up..and quite possibly other members of our Society could be interested also...It would be a good way to keep the memory of Alexander, alive and well...

From Yolande James...lpswich.....yolandejj@uq.net,au

Here is our family news.

Births.

Leo Alexander James SMITH born 15 December 2000 at 7.39pm, to Naomi Lorraine JAMES and Jason Michael Richard SMITH at RWH, Brisbane.

Maison Sheriden James SMITH born 15 December 2000 at 7.41pm to Naomi Lorraine JAMES and Jason Michael Richard SMITH, at RWH Brisbane.

YES twins!!!!!!!! Naomi is our daughter. I have forgotten our numbers - a sign of getting old, now we are grandparents! We are on the Laura WAUGH line. Pauline and Arthur LONGSTON are now great grand parents as well. Rod and I have been very busy as you can imagine, as the boys were 7weeks and 3 days premature. Things are only now getting back to some semblance of normality, now they are 18 months old. They have almost caught up with their age group. Below is a photo of them, or two!

**Rod** and I are going to Bellingen to visit my sister **Bronwen** and her son Chris, tomorrow then to Sydney on Monday to Mum and Dad's. Rod's sister will be visiting (from Perth) her son and her new grandson, so we thought we would catch up with them all.

Regards, Yolande.

Ed. Thanks Yolande for the email and congratulations on the birth of your twin grandchilden...I'll add them to my DBase...Their ID's are 1801 for Leo and 1803 for Maison...see you in Armidale in November..

#### Yolande also sent me the following...

NINETEEN THINGS THAT IT TOOK ME 50 YEARS TO LEARN By Dave Barry

- 1. Never, under any circumstances, take a sleeping pill and a laxative on the same night.
- 2. If you had to identify, in one word, the reason why the human race has not achieved, and never will achieve, its full potential, that word would be "meetings."
- 3. There is a very fine line between "hobby" and "mental illness."
- 4. People who want to share their religious views with you almost never want you to share yours with them.
- 5. And when God, who created the entire universe with all of its glories, decides to deliver a message to humanity, He WILL NOT use, as His messenger, a person on cable TV with a bad hairstyle.
- 6. You should not confuse your career with your life.
- 7. No matter what happens, somebody will find a way to take it too seriously.
- 8. When trouble arises and things look bad, there is always one individual who perceives a solution and is willing to take command. Very often, that individual is crazy.
- 9. Nobody cares if you can't dance well. Just get up and dance.
- 10. Never lick a steak knife.

- 11. Take out the fortune before you eat the cookie.
- 12. The most destructive force in the universe is gossip.
- 13. You will never find anybody who can give you a clear and compelling reason why we "observe daylight savings time".
- 14. You should never say anything to a woman that even remotely suggests that you think she's pregnant unless you can see an actual baby emerging from her at that moment.
- 15. There comes a time when you should stop expecting other people to make a big deal about your birthday. That time is age eleven.
- 16. The one thing that unites all human beings, regardless of age, gender, religion, economic status or ethnic background, is that, deep down inside, we ALL believe that we are above average drivers.
- 17. The main accomplishment of almost all organized protests is to annoy people who are not in them.
- 18. A person who is nice to you, but rude to the waiter, is not a nice person. (This is very important. Pay attention. It never fails.)
- 19. Your friends love you anyway.

Thought for the day: Never be afraid to try something new. Remember that a lone amateur built the Ark. A large group of professionals built the Titanic......(Ed. As a "lone amateur boatbuilder" I like that one!)

**Yolande** also downloaded the following, from a website in the UK where it appears in a section called "Eminent scotsmen"..

**WAUGH, (DR) ALEXANDER,** an eminent divine of the United Secession church, was born on the 16th August, 1754, at East Gordon, in the parish of Gordon, Berwickshire, where his father followed the occupation of a farmer.

The subject of this memoir, who was devoted by his parents from his infancy to the church, was put to the parish school of Gordon, at which he remained till he had attained his twelfth year, when he was removed to that of the neighbouring parish of Earlston, where the schoolmaster was celebrated as a teacher of Latin and Greek. Here he remained till 1770, when he entered the university of Edinbuigh, leaving behind him at Earlston a reputation for talents and piety which, young as he then was, made a deep impression on all who knew him, and led them to anticipate for him the celebrity he afterwards attained as a preacher. Mr Waugh continued at the university throughout four sessions prior to his entering on his theological studies, during which he attended the Latin, Greek, and Natural and Moral philosophy classes. He subsequently studied and acquired a competent knowledge of Hebrew.

At the end of this period, he was examined by the presbytery regarding his proficiency in philosophy and the learned languages, and, having been found qualified was admitted to the study of divinity, which he commenced in August, 1774, under the tuition of the Rev John Brown of Haddington. Three years afterwards, he repaired to the university of Aberdeen, and attended for one session the lectures of Dr Beattie, professor of moral philosophy, and of Dr Campbell. professor of divinity in the Marischal college. In the following year, having been found amply qualified by prior attainments, he received his degree of M. A. On the completion of his studies. Mr. Waugh was licensed to preach the gospel by the presbytery of Edinburgh at Dunse, June 28, 1779. and in two months afterwards was appointed by the presbytery to supply the Secession congregation of Wells-street, London, left vacant by the death of the Rev. Archibald Hall. On this occasion he remained in London for about ten weeks, when he returned to Scotland, and soon after received a unanimous call from the congregation of Newton, which was sustained by the presbytery at their meeting on December 21, 1779, and on the 30th of August, 1780, he was formally inducted to this charge. The effects of the favourable impression, however, which he had made upon his hearers in London reached him, even in the retired and obscure situation in which he was now placed. A call to him from the Wells-street congregation was brought before the Synod which met at Edinburgh in May, 1781, but he was continued in Newton by a large majority. He himself had declined this call previously to its being brought before the Synod, and that for reasons which strikingly exhibit the benevolence of his disposition and the uprightness of his character. Amongst these were the unsettled state of his congregation, which was yet but in its infancy, the

strong attachment which they had manifested to him, and the struggles which they had made for the settlement of a minister among them. But so desirous were the Wells-street congregation to secure his services, that, undeterred by the result of their first application, they forwarded another call to him, which was brought before the Synod on the 27th November, 1781, when it was again decided that he should continue at Newton. The second call, however, was followed by a third from the same congregation, and on this occasion the call was sustained by the presbytery on the 19th March, 1782. Mr Waugh received at the same time a call from the Bristo-street congregation of Edinburgh, but, owing to some informality, it did not come into direct competition with the former. and therefore was not discussed. The presbytery of Edinburgh having been appointed to admit him to his new charge, this ceremony took place at Dalkeith on the 30th May, 1782; and in June following he set out for London, where he arrived on the 14th of that month, and immediately commenced his ministry in the Secession church, Wells-Street. He soon extended the reputation, which he had already acquired, amongst the body of Christians in London to which he belonged, and became exceedingly popular, at once by his singularly amiable character, his unwearied activity and unremitting zeal in the discharge of his ministerial duties, and by his fervid and impressive eloquence in the pulpit. He also took an active part in promoting the interests of the London Missionary and Bible societies; and even extended his benevolent exertions to many other religious and charitable institutions in the metropolis.

In 1815, he received the degree of doctor of Divinity from the Marischal college of Aberdeen, and was much gratified by this mark of distinction from that learned body, which he did not deem the less flattering, that, although he had studied there in his youth, he was, when it was conferred, almost an entire stranger, personally, to all of them. Previously to this, Dr Waugh had been seized with a serious illness, which had compelled him to revisit his native country, with the view of benefiting by the change of air. From this illness, he finally recovered; but, in May, 1823, he received an injury by the fall of some scaffolding, at the laying the foundation stone of the Orphan asylum at Clapton, from the effects of which he never entirely recovered. He, however, continued to preach with unremitting zeal, till the beginning of 1827, when increasing infirmities, particularly an inability to make himself audible in the pulpit, rendered it necessary to procure an assistant to aid him in his labours, as well on his own account, as on account of the spiritual interests of his congregation. In this year, therefore, he was relieved from a large portion of the laborious duties which had before devolved upon him. But this excellent man was not destined long to enjoy the ease which his affectionate congregation had kindly secured for him. In the last week of November. he caught a severe cold, which finally terminated his useful and active life, on the 14th of December, 1827, in the seventy-fourth year of his age, and the forty-fifth of his ministry in London.

The remains of Dr Waugh were attended to the grave by an immense concourse of people, drawn together on that melancholy occasion, by the celebrity and popularity of his character; and his congregation, as a testimony of their affection for his memory, erected an elegant tablet of marble, with a suitable inscription, in their chapel in Wells-street. They also claimed it as a privilege to defray the funeral expenses. But they did much more than all this: they secured an annuity for his widow, and expressed their sympathy in her bereavement, by many other acts of generosity and kindness.

Dr Waugh, in all the relations of life, was, perhaps, one of the most amiable men that ever existed. His character was pure and spotless; his benevolence unbounded; his philanthropy unqualified. His manners were mild, gentle, and highly prepossessing, and his piety sincere and ardent, and wholly without any portion of that gloominess which has been erroneously believed to belong to heart-felt religious feeling. So far from this, he was lively, cheerful, and humorous, and delighted in innocent mirth and raillery. To those of his countrymen, who came to London, his house and table were ever open; and his advice, counsel, and assistance in furthering their views, always at their service. His kindness in this way, indeed, he carried to an almost blameable

extent. His talents, too, generally, and particularly as a preacher of the gospel, were of a very high order, and of this the London Missionary society, in common with others, was so sensible, that he was employed in frequent missions by that body, and always with eminent success. His whole life in London was one of continued and unremitting activity. He laboured early and late in the discharge of the important duties intrusted to him, and willingly undertook, at all times, in addition to these, any others which had from their nature a claim upon his exertions.

Ed. Yolande also sent me the following email ...

Hi Ron!

Just read this and had to send it to you!!! Sorry if you have subscribed to the Electric Scotland magazine!! Regards, Yolande....quote...

"- Just a reminder that we're always interested in accounts of Scots and Scots descendants around the world. So if you have built up an account of your ancestors you might consider sending it in for us to put up on the site. Also.. if you own a book about Scots or Scots descendants and it's out of copyright, or you can get copyright permission for us to put it up,do get in touch. And if you know someone who does work on Scottish history or that of our descendants you might consider telling them about us and encourage them to contribute some articles. Just email me at...

## alastair@electricscotland.com

and I look forward to hearing from you."

Ed..Thanks Yolande for this most interesting email..

..A couple of years ago we had a "whiparound" at Armidale with a view to establishing a website for our historical papers..That money is still in the Waugh Society account and after reading the above email from Alastair to Yolande I think we have no need to establish our own site...Alastair's website appears to me to be eminently suitable...What I am still a bit unclear on, is just how we go about getting our stuff on Alastair's website...Perhaps Yolande you would like to undertake the job ?? A good thing to discuss at Armidale next November..

## From Jim Main....Nelson Bay......jijimain@nelsonbay.com

Thanks for your triffic NL Ron. It is as usual very interesting - good to see that there are plenty more New Members coming along - I was speaking to Jeff last night and he said his daughter Justine is keen to join the Society - he wanted your E-mail address so no doubt you will be hearing from him shortly. He told us about a fabulous trip he recently completed by sailing boat (as crew) from Sydney to the Whitsundays and returning by air. Sort of trip you wouldn't mind doing yourself or myself for that matter if I was 30 years younger. All well here - Ron Kate & Lilian returned last week-end from a flying trip to the UK where they spent 3 weeks visiting Kate's rels and some of Joan' rels - Ron called in to-day just to say 'hello' - he was on a job out at Nelson Bay investigating something to do with pollution in the Marina I think - Joan and I bowl occasionally and the days months years simply vanish. We don't believe there was a year 2001 - we don't see how it could have happened !! Jeff Jones is working over in France/Belgium covering Le Tour de France No 89 and we get an occasional E-mail from him. He is the Chief On-line Editor of the Website www.cyclingnews.com - so if you want to get the latest from his part of the world just log in. We look forward to the next Bi-AnnualReunion On 1/2./3 November - Joan and I will probably go up by train. Anyway I will fix up the details shortly and let you have our cheque. Don't know yet whether Mollie and Phil are going but wouldn't be surprised if they make it. Don't know about Jeff or Ron yet either but I trust they will let you know their intentions. Hope we get a good roll-up - it was very enjoyable last time and an excellent venue. Joanne (Jeff's daughter now 17) drove Karen and Judy out to see us last week and had lunch with us - Jo is getting some driving hours up - apparently they have to have quite a few hours to their credit b4 they can do their driving test. Judy looked particularly well and it was nice to see them . Hope all is well with Margaret & Ruth and the rest of the clan -it would be great if Nicholas can make it to the reunion - we've never seen

**Pete's** family . We had 26mm of rain here yesterday and showers again to-day. I daresay you could do with a bit of rain up your way.

All the best from Jim and Joan

Ed. Thanks bro. for the email...Very droughty here still...we could'ye done with that 26mm!!

# From Merron Matthews...Shelly Beach...Q...merron@ozemail.com.au

Dear Ron

Really great that you now have an email address and the freedom to 'post immediately'. It also releases you from feeling you have to write reams in each communication...though my fingers still seem to get out of control when faced with a keyboard. Perhaps we will have more people willing to share their email addresses at the next Reunion, though the moment that they hear you have one, no doubt, like me, they will hasten to send you a note and you will be able to add their addresses to your e-address book!

We received the newsletter, list & addresses late Friday, thanks. I took an hour to read all the rels' news sent in the last 6 months! You're quite right: because I share a common ancestor even as far back as a g-g-g-grandfather, I feel more interested in hearing what another family is doing.) Probably we'll not get the N/L away until next weekend, after we return from 4 days in Brisbane attending a Mind Ventures residential course on Brisbane's Libraries, Art Galleries and Museums. Will want to sit down for a while and 'lick stamps' by then! We've been on several Mind Venture 'courses' organised by Bill Richmond, who is ex-UQ economics professor wanting something to do and other people to pay for his travel!! He doesn't make much money but we all have a ball getting to know people and places we would not otherwise have a chance to meet and see. Byron Bay, the last one we went on, was an eye opener; we heard from people from both sides of the council politics, learned about their particular environment/ecology and also the arts and industry of the area. Geared for reasonably fit retirges so we walk as well as get bussed... and eat too much in interesting company.

I was surprised to see my name on the members' list because according to our records, I paid a year's sub. in October 2000 and haven't paid any money since! Would you be so kind as to check this out for me Ron? Also, if I am unfinancial and could do with a reminder, perhaps there are others on the list in the same boat to whom paying their subs has not crossed their minds. In which case, if you send me a list of them by next Friday, I will add a red dot to their newsletter (inside, with a reminder note). You did not tell us the state of AWFS finances so perhaps AWFS could do with a \$ infusion before the \$ influx which usually occurs (at my gentle urging!) at the reunion registration, to cover the two newsletters and the Reunion Booking fee? However, if you are not going to worry about the finances, neither am I.

Hope you get rain soon. Love Merron

PS. We will bring your pots to the Reunion including the 'Grecian vase'!

Ed...Sorry to have caused so much trouble to you and Bryan getting the last Newsletter away...I'll try to keep the size down to 8 paper thicknesses in future.! Re the membership fees and who is financial and who isn't I've addressed this matter in Appendix 1 to this NL..

Can't say I'm looking forward to seeing that "grecian vase" now that it's glazed and baked..however it will be a good reminder of that time last September when stayed with you and Bryan...

From John Gillespie....Wollstonecraft...waugh@pacific.net.au

Thank you for the Winter Edition of the Waugh Newsletter, which we all found very interesting. **Judy** and I will certainly be in Armidale for the next Reunion on 2nd November 2002 and look forward to meeting other family members. As you are now on the internet, I am not enclosing our cheques, so is it ok to pay when we arrive?. If not I will forward beforehand. **Judy, Marie, Mac, Jill, Jenny** and I will be attending a **Gillespie Day** at "**Giengalian**" on 21st September 2002. The official opening takes place on 30th November but the "**Giengalian**" Committee are having special

family days before the opening so if you and other family members are able to attend we would love to have you with us. **Ian** and **Shirley Waugh** may be coming but it depends on their move to the Sunshine Coast. We are all staying at the Country Rose Motel in Warwick.

Judy has given me some of her family news as follows -

" I have four children, one boy and three girls and now have thirteen grandchildren, who are of great interest as they grow up.

**Bob** is with the Dept of Agriculture and his eldest son, **Philip**, joined the Navy and is now a **Lieutenant** on the **HMAS Canberra** which has just returned from six months service in the Persian Gulf. His next asssignment is on **"Young Endeavour"**,

My twin daughters, **Sue** and **Barbara** are both doctors and have four and three boys respectively.

Sue's eldest son, Simon, is a doctor and is now working on computers with Track Health.

Alexander, who is 19 and a half years old has been trained by Qantas at Morrabin for a year and is now Second Officer on 747's having just had his first trip in the cockpit to London and back.

Her other two boys are still at school, Martin doing his HSC this year.

Barbara's boys are still at school, the eldest, Jonathan is doing his HSC this year.

Helen has two daughters and a son.

Katherine has an Arts Degree and works for Vodaphone.

Sally has a Science Degree and will complete Master of Commerce next year after 4 months holiday overseas.

Andrew is doing his HSC this year.

Unfortunately they are too busy to attend the Armidale Reunion but enjoyed meeting up at **Clontarf** last year.

On September 21st "Glengallan", the property on the Darling Downs near Warwick where my brother, John and my sister, Marie Ryall and twin sister, Trudy McBurney (who died in 2000) were born, has been restored and we are planning to go up as descendents for a special opening. Quite a number of relatives have shown interest in attending.

John and I look forward to meeting up in Armidale at the Reunion.

Congratulations on the great job you are doing Ron and best wishes from us all...Judy".

(Ed. The Waugh descendants mentioned above are as follows...

Judy Gaden (F39) (nee Gillespie) and her 4 children.......Bob Gaden (G99), Helen Griffin G101

Sue Gaden G105) (formerly Kos), Barbara Gaden (G103) (formerly Luey) Bob's son. Philip Gaden (H143) (others are Paul (H145) and Peter (H147)

Helen's children..Katherine Griffin (H149), Sally Griffin (H149S), Andrew Griffin (H149T)

Sue's children...Simon Kos (H161), Alexander Kos (H161S), Martin Kos (H161T),

Robert Kos(H161U)

)

Barbara's children...Jonathon Gaden Luey (H155), Michael Luey (H155S), David Luey (H155T) Quite a lot of the above were at Clontarf...see photos later in this NL.. John's email continues...)

After typing all **Judy's** family doings, I thought I should mention mine which are very small in comparison. My daughter, **Julia**, is a Senior Teacher at **Brigidine College**, **St Ives** and in June she took a group of year 10 girls to the Brigidine College in **Windsor** on an exchange student programme. They had a wonderful trip and **Julia** was able to catch up with **Lucy**, her daughter, (my grandaughter) who is working at Channel 4 in London. They are both good linguists and took the girls to **Paris** and **France** as **Lucy** was able to get a week off. **Julia** visited all the right places, Windsor Castle, Eton, Oxford

and Cambridge etc. Her son, Chris, my grandson has an executive job with the Bank of Canada and earlier this year he and Nat bought a unit in Neutral Bay.

Daughter Sarah is kept busy with TAGS, a tick alert group which started on the Northern Beaches and now has contacts Australia wide. Her two sons. Adam and Paul are both scientifically minded. Adam graduated in Advanced Science from Sydney University, had a world trip with a fellow American student and is now in First Year Medicine and working at RPA. He is also Head Tutor at St Andrews College, so he has a busy life but enjoys it. Paul did very well in the HSC and is following in Adam's footsteps

studying Science at Sydney University. He is also a keen basketball player and plays with the University Club.

I hope this is not too long but when reading your wonderful newsletter. Judy and I thought we ought to contribute something too! With love and best wishes from us both and hope you are keeping in good health.....**John** 

Ed.. Waugh descendants mentioned above are as follows..

John Gillespie (F35) and his 2 children..Julia Gillespie (G87) (formerly Bevan) and Sara Gillespie (G89) (formerly Bayes)

Julia's children..Lucy Bevan (H119) and Christopher Guy Bevan (H119).. Sarah's children.. Adam John Bayes (H125), and Paul Marcus Bayes (H123)..

Ed..Thanks John and Judy for the above...It's great to hear more about the younger Waugh descendants...I did meet some of them at Clontarf but there was very little time to really get to know them. It's quite apparent that they're not letting the huge family of Waugh descendants down !!

Some time back I had a letter from Merron Matthews with details of the costs she and Bryan had incurred getting the Newsletter away...attached to the letter was a little handwritten note which said...

"Ron..perhaps you could ask people to send in a para. about themselves..eg school, university or tertiary quals., and what they do..interests,..where they live etc. They might also do a little brag about their children.."

Very good advice. Several NLs ago I published an article written by Kate Sainsbury which was a potted history of herself and her 3 sisters Alison, Christine and Felicity.. (daughters of Eric Waugh) who all attended Fahan school in Tasmania..This was a step in the right direction but until now I've left Merron's note in the "too hard" basket..the reason being that if there are some unpleasant things to say about ourselves and family then we tend to not say them...then if there are some very pleasant things to say...there is a tendency to refrain from saying so, for fear it will be seen as boastful...But the older I get the less I am inclined to worry about these things..Merron's phrase "do a little brag about their children" shows that people don't necessarily view these matters as "boastful".. As an illustration of this...some time back I had a letter from a Society member..amongst other family news I was told that one of their grandchildren had been made captain of a quite prestigious school. There was also a note to say "please don't put that in a Newsletter.." no doubt because the author believed it would be seen as "boastful"...I agreed to the request and didn't put that in the NL, but I couldn't help thinking "what a shame"...this young Waugh descendant has obviously made a big impression at his school, and I can't tell everyone !! If it's done in a careful and factual way I don't believe Society members will interpret such news as "boastful"...I would appreciate feedback on this aspect from Society members..in the meantime..Thanks John and Judy for taking us a few more steps along this path..I hope other members will send in similar material..

นี้ได้รับได้ <u>และเล่นสมาชิกสารณ์ ที่สำรั</u>บสารณ์สมาชิกสารณ์ (มีค.สหารณ์) หลังสารณ์ (พ.ศ. พ.ศ. พ.ศ. 22 (มี.ศ. 25)

## 3. Inwards Correspondence..

From **Noela Joyce..**(F925) Line 3......Fairfield Gardens Q..(Formerly Noela Foote..) *Ron*,

This is an update on my family...(I married Colin on 19th June 1999..)

Thank you for all the effort you have put into this family group and we hope to be in Armidale later this year.....Regards......Noela..

Ed. This was supposed to go in the last NL but I ran out of room.. Sorry Noela that I can't reproduce your family photo in colour as you sent it to me..but a B&W copy will still convey most of the message!! Hope to see you and Colin along to our Armidale reunion in November..



Harrison Hayden Foote's Christening on 10.11.01 at St John's Cathedral, Brisbane.

From left: William Gordon Waugh (Bill – E561 3), Bohdana Jakubcova (Michael's partner), Michael Atholstane Foote, Harrison Hayden Foote, Lalande Annaliese Foote (Harrison's mother), Verna May Waugh, Hayden Keith Foote, Noela Merle Joyce (F925 3) and Colin Bryan Joyce.

Ron,

This is an update on my family (I married Colin 19.6.99).

Thank you for all the effort you have put into this family group and we hope to be in Armidale later this year.

Regards

Noela

Well the emails overshadowed the Correspondence this time..There is more I could put in but I try to keep these NLs down to 8 pages so they will go for 45c...

That's the lot for this NL...see you in Armidale in November..

Your affectionate Cousin, (I learnt that one from Peter!)



Left to Right...

Michael Wrathall, Tom Wrathall, Jill Wrathall
Jenny McMurray, Helen Griffin (rear)

Ron Main, Mollie Smith
(Photos by Mike Anderson and Marie Ryall (mostly)...



Left to Right...
Robert Kos, Martin Kos, Andrew Griffin
Jonathon Luey, Joshua Wrathall, ??,
Stephen Wrathall



Bob Gaden, ??, Michael Wrathall Simon Kos, Mollie Smith..

Steve Malone..



The 3 Mollies.. Mollie Smith, Mollie Boland-Anderson Mollie Cortis...



Mollie Smith, Marie Ryall

Photos taken at Clontarf Regional Meeting..Australian Waugh Family Society on 28th October 2002....(page 11 of Newsletter No.18)

```
......MEMBERS of AUSTRALIAN WAUGH FAMILY SOCIETY.. (as at 5/9/02).....
For any errors or omissions please contact...
Ron Main..RMB 467 Kootingal 2352...Ph.(02)67 609 315
Email Address ronmain@northnet.com.au
       .....ORIGINAL ANCESTORS of SOCIETY MEMBERS.....
                 Thomas WAUGH (1706-1783) m Margaret Johnstone..
Thomas WAUGH (1750-1820)..A3
                                           Alexander WAUGH DD (1754-1827) A5
       issue
                                                              issue
"Aussie" Willm.Waugh(1808-1854)
                                           "Wealthy" William WAUGH (1788-1866)
                                                     issue
                                           "Aussie" Alexander WAUGH(1814-1894)C31
ID
      Line
                ....AUSTRALIAN LINE FOUNDERS...(Present Line Co-ordinator)
C169
         1
               Thomas WAUGH (1841-1913) "Thomas of Tenterfield" (Pat Grinter)
C171
         2
               Isabella WAUGH (Johnston) (1844-1927) (Joan Lamb)
               John Oxley WAUGH (1847-1926) "Mount Mackenzie" (Nancy Fox)
C173
         3
C175
         4
               Alexander William WAUGH(1850-1907) (Neville Maloney)
D11
         5
               Eliza Annie WAUGH (Johnston)(1839-1919) (Edith van Driel)
               Harvey WAUGH (1849-1901) "Guy Fawkes" (Geoff Harvey)
Reeve WAUGH (1853-1945) "Taloumbi". (Rosemary Waugh-Allcock)
Will WAUGH (1854-1924) "Cloverlea" (Lorraine Stanley)
D13
         6
         7
D15
D17
        8
D21
        9
               Mary (Manie) WAUGH (Spencer) (1857-1943)..(Angela Williamson)
               Jack WAUGH (1859-1944)...(John Gillespie)
D23
        10
D25
               Eva WAUGH (Panton) (1863-1956).. (Helen Anderson)
       11
D27
       12
               Laura WAUGH (Robinson) (1865-1957)..(Pauline Longston)
C39
       13
               Dr. John WAUGH (1818-1900)..(John Waugh)
E203
       14
               Eric WAUGH (1900-1965) (Alison Shoobridge)
E205
       15
               Zarita WAUGH (Mattay) (1907-1996)
C119
               Mary Neil YOUNG(Munro) (1835-1923) (Ken Besley)
       16
```

Family Membership of the Society costs \$10 per annum per household and falls due on the 1st of January each year..

I have included in the list of members, all those direct descendants who have joined the Society, as well as any of their spouses and children who have attended any of the Society's meetings.

Those members responsible for the annual subscription are marked with an asterisk...Two asterisks means my records show that you are financial for the year 2002..One asterisk only, means your sub. is due.

ID	LINE		First Nam SURNAME			P/CODE	
F713		**	Helen	ANDERSON	HOLLAND PARK Q.	4121	1
G125		**	Michael	ANDERSON	FOREST LODGE NSW	2037	$\overline{\hat{2}}$
G5043	11		Lee	BEHRENS	COOWONGA Q.	4702	3
G75		**	Elisabet:	hBERGMANS	BALLINA NSW	2478	4
G76	10		Tony	BERGMANS	BALLINA NSW	2478	5
F307	16	**	Ken	BESLEY	EPPING NSW	2121	6
G126	10		Mary	BOLAND	FOREST LODGE NSW	2037	7
H219	10		Mollie	<b>BOLAND-ANDERSON</b>	FOREST LODGE NSW	2037	8
F933	3		Julie	BROWN	TENTERFIELD NSW	2372	9
F565	13		Hester	CATTLEY	Oreston PLYMOTH UK	PL97NJ	10
155 Ki		**	Mollie	CORTIS	TURRAMURRA	2074	11
F20	7		Ned	CORTIS	TURRAMURRA	2074	$\overline{12}$
F67	10		Truda	COX	EVATT ACT	2617	13
G1	•	*	Margaret	DAVIS	NATHAN Q.	4111	14
G1147	2		Daphne	DAVIS	REGENCY DOWNS Q.	4341	15
G249	6	*	Penny	DIAKIW	St.IVES NSW	2075	16
G250	6		Vladimir		St.IVES NSW	2075	17
G1	7	*			ARMIDALE NSW	2350	18
G129	10	*	James	ELLIOTT-SMITH	TOOWOOMBA Q.	4350	19